Laurence, Kanses March 14, 1940.

Mr. F. L. Schlagle. Superintendent of Schools. Kansas City, Kansas.

Dear Superintendent Schlagle:

Thank you for your gracious letter of the 8th instant. I am delighted that we can count on the Wyandotte High School band for our N.C.A.A. games on Saturday night, March 23.

oppy of the letter I have just written to Principal Wellemeyer explaining our set-up in regard to the ticket situation. I do want him to know how much we appreciate his cooperation, but perhaps he thought the tournament was an individual promotion. However, I am only acting as manager of the tournament for the N.C.A.A., and we must abide by their rules.

I will be more than happy to take care of your family, and if there are some board members that you want taken care of we will certainly do that. I had in mind doing something for Tom Van Cleave. Had you in mind some of these tickets for him? I would like to have your suggestions.

With kind regards, I am

Very sincerely yours,